Hello all: 
This year we will be beginning a new and exciting lecture series covering all the “bread and butter” internal medicine topics. These lectures will take place on Wednesday afternoons at 5-6 pm, in the 4rth floor auditorium in building 1. Attendance is mandatory for PGY-1 and PGY-2 years, and is highly suggested for the PGY-3 class as it will also be an excellent form of board review. 

Over the years, we have noticed, that although we have these “core” medicine topics discussed at noon conferences, it is very uncommon for the entire PGY-1 and PGY-2 class to have heard more than 50% of all the lectures over their first 2 years. Also, even if one has heard a majority of the lectures, it is definitely not in any structured context. Hence, we feel the need for a more organized and directed “core curriculum” for the house staff and so we have put together this lecture series to run about 1.5 years. This is not a board review per se, rather these lectures are what we would need to know to be good internal medicine physicians. 

The medical principles will be divided into blocks, each block consisting of 3-4 core subjects. Miscellaneous lecture series will be added when there are 3 medical disciplines for the block and will also be related to 1 general medical theme (ie; emergency med, toxicology, ophtho…). Each lecture will be digitally audiotaped, and the lecture slides and audio will be posted to the website for those who are not required to be present for the lecture. In addition, additional readings will be posted which will refer you to the corresponding pages in MKSAP as well as other important articles for general medical knowledge and to gear some of your thoughts to the boards and what they test.  
A few key notes: 

1) The attendings that will be lecturing are doing so for the sake of our education. It is incumbent on us to make it there, and make it there ON TIME!!!, as a sign of respect to the lecturer and to our own education for which we have to assume some responsibility. Attendance will be taken very seriously, and will be monitored by the upper staff. 
2) Attendings are asked to give the lecture on a certain topic. They will then have autonomy to teach it as they see is best for resident education. This may include pre-reading and post-reading material. 

3) There will be periodic mandatory take-home exams to help you assess if you are absorbing the material being taught and to perhaps bring up a weak point in your understanding so as to focus more attention to that area. 
4) Refreshments will be served weekly, and we are aiming for a once-a-month dinner. 

5) Feedback is necessary if we want this to work. Any input on lecturers, possible topics, new ideas…, please let us know. This should be a resident run curriculum, please take advantage. 

If you have any questions, concerns, or ideas, please feel free to email jmc.chiefs@gmail, call or stop by the chiefs office to discuss. 

Be well.

Dr Rifkin and The Chiefs

